
FOI 23/063 
 
31st January 2023 
 
Dear  
 
Thank you for your email. 
 
We confirm below for this request. 
 
(a) Yes, batches 4120Z001, 4120Z002 and 4120Z003 underwent testing at NIBSC. 
 
If you have a query about the information provided, please reply to this email 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal 
review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date you receive this 
response and addressed to: info@mhra.gov.uk 
 
If you remain dissatisfied following any internal review, you may ask the Information Commissioner 
(ICO) to decide on whether or not we have interpreted the FOIA correctly in dealing with the request 
and subsequent internal review. Please bear in mind that the Information Commissioner will not 
normally review our handling of your request unless you have first contacted us to conduct an 
internal review. The ICO’s address is: 
 
The Information Commissioner’s Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
MHRA Customer Service Centre 
 


